2017 Track and Field:  General Information
Philippians 4:13

For I can do everything through Christ, who gives me strength.

Welcome to the 2017 HSAA Track and Field Team!

1.  Communication:  Email is the primary form of communication.  Once registration is complete, we will set up team email groups and ensure you receive the latest updates!  Practice cancellations, meet information and at-home practice assignments will be sent out via email.  If you do not check your email daily during the season, you may miss valuable information.  
2.  Practices will be held Mondays and Wednesdays throughout the season.  High School practice begins Jan 16th.  Middle School practice begins Jan 30th.  
3.  Competition/Meet Schedule:  The 2017 schedule is currently under construction (schools will focus on track scheduling in Dec/Jan/Feb).  Typically MS meets are on Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, or Saturdays and HS meets are on Fridays or Saturdays.  Meets will begin late-Feb and last until May.  The Home School State meet is scheduled for Saturday, April 29th and the optional Home School National Track meet is currently scheduled for May (Mother’s Day weekend) in Springfield, MO.  Once the schedule is finalized, athletes will need to return a signed copy of the schedule notifying the coaches of any schedule conflicts (ie., missed meets)
4.  Shoes:  All athletes need running shoes.  Sprinters/middle distance will need an additional type of shoe, called spikes.  Luke’s Locker will be hosting a spikes night with discounts, although you can purchase your shoes at any store!  More details to follow.
5.  Coaches:    We have VOLUNTEER coaches who are preparing for the season.  Most of our coaches have full-time jobs and are taking personal time from their families to support our program.  Please respect their time.  If you have something you would like to discuss with your athlete’s coach, please arrange a time after practice.  Their time with our kids before and during practice is critical for our athletes’ success.  If you are interested in becoming a volunteer coach, please contact Kara Schmidt.  No experience needed!
6.  Team Administration:  We are an all volunteer-run organization and have a job for you!  If you are interested in helping, please notify Track Commissioner Kara Schmidt (KaraLSchmidt@hotmail.com or 214-850-1161).  Again, this is a volunteer-based organization and your help is necessary!!
